Public Hearing MINUTES

Town of North Greenbush
Town Board
June 9, 2022
6:45 p.m.

Consider a Petition for the Establishment pf Proposed Sliters L.ane Water
District Extension of the North Greenbush Consolidated Water
District

Supervisor Bott called the meeting to order @ 6:47 pm. He asked everyone to rise
for The of Allegiance, followed by roll call.

Supervisor Bott Present
Councilwoman Hoffman Present
Councilman Rogers Present
Councilwoman Merola Present
Councilman Gordon Present

Also present at meeting:
Town Clerk, Janice Hannigan Kerwin
Town Attorney, Fred Kirwin



Discussion:

Supervisor Bott asked Michael Miner to describe the proposed district. Mike Miner
explained that there are 2 vacant lots. Tom Murley, the previous Town Engineer
completed the design and work w/ Jim Canstanza years ago. The pipes are in and
everything was set to go, but Jim Canstanza decided not to build on the 2 lots. This
proposed district extension will be at NO cost to the town and there is no
construction to be done, as everything is already in place. Michael Miner added
that when the homes are built, the homeowners will need to connect to the main at
their own cost.

Supervisor Bott asked if the board had any question, no board member had any. He
then asked if the public had any question, none were received.

Adjournment:

Councilwoman Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing, seconded
by Councilwoman Merola. All board members voted Aye, motion carried.
Adjournment was @ 6:49 P.M.

e A COMPLETE ACCOUNTING OF ALL DISSCUSSIONS ON THE PUBLIC
HEARING IS AVAILBALE TO REVIEW ON THE TOWN’S WEBSITE.

Respectfully Submitted
Janice Hannigan Kerwin
Town Clerk

Town of North Greenbush



Town Board
Town of North Greenbush
Regular Meeting Minutes
June 9, 2022
7:00 p.m.

Supervisor Bott called the meeting to order @7:00 P.M. sharp. He asked all to rise to say the
Pledge of Allegiance. Supervisor Bott then asked the Town Clerk, Janice Kerwin, to do roll call.
The board members each responded present.

Supervisor Bott Present
Councilwoman Hoffman Present
Councilman Rogers Present
Councilwoman Merola Present
Councilman Gordon Present

Also present at meeting:
Town Clerk, Janice Hannigan Kerwin
Town Attorney, Fred Kirwin

Announcements from Supervisor Bott:

Supervisor Bott started off the announcements will the following:

The Memorial Day Parade was a success this year, after having 2 years off because of Covid.
Our Summer Concerts will begin on Sunday evenings June 26" @ 6:00 pm.

The Utility Department is seeking employment for a Utility Laborer.

The Route #4 project will be receiving a delivery shortly of the pipe to start up the project again.
Supervisor Bott asked Mike Miner about the actual start date of construction, Mike Miner said he
will contact the contractor to find out so that we can place it on the new Town’s Website so that
everyone will be aware of the construction.

Lastly Supervisor Bott wanted to welcome our New Comptroller, Michael Chaires.

Comments from Residents on Agenda:
No comments were received from public
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Presentation/Discussion:
None

New Business:

Resolution 2022-6-31: Councilwoman Merola made a motion in the matter of installing 2
vehicle Charging Stations at Town Hall, seconded by Councilwoman Hoffman. All board
members present voted Aye, motion carried.

Resolution 2022-6-32: Councilman Gordon made a motion in the Matter of appointing
summer staff, seconded by Supervisor Bott. All board members present voted Aye, motion
carried. Mike Miner stated that we are short on Life Guards and Gate Keepers for the summer
and hopes to receive more applications for the positions.

Resolution 2022-6-33: Councilman Rogers made a motion to accept the SEQR Determination
for the proposed Sliters Lane Water District of the North Greenbush Consolidated Water District
as written, seconded by Supervisor Bott. All board members present voted Aye, motion carried.

Resolution 2022-6-34: Supervisor Bott made a motion in the matter of establishment of
proposed Sliters Lane Water District Extension of the North Greenbush Consolidated Water
District as written, seconded by Councilwoman Hoffman. All board members present voted
Aye, motion carried.

Department Reports:
Review at leisure,

Discussion:

Mike Myers, Evergreen Lane, North Greenbush asked about the charging stations amps.
Councilman Rogers looked it up and said they are 40 Amp service. Mr. Myers then asked if you
were allowed to park overnight, as the parking on the library side you are not allowed to park
overnight. Supervisor Bott said they will not be on that side of town hall. The charging stations
will be place directly in the back parking lot and parking will be allowed while charging
overnight.
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Mr. Myers next comment was that he noticed the Handicap doors at the other end of the building
was not unlocked for the meeting. The main entrance at the Library has a handicap ramp and is
open every Town Board meeting night. Supervisor Bott said he will note it and check the doors
at the other end for meeting nights.

Mr. Myers asked Councilwoman Hoffman when the next Safety meeting was planned.
Councilwoman Hoffman said they do not have one scheduled as of yet.

Mr. Myers final question was how the town changes the speed limit on roads now that they have
passed a new law allowing towns to change at their discretion. Supervisor Bott stated a written
request, and then they will review it and set a meeting date.

Approval of Minutes:

Councilman Rogers made a motion to accept the May 12, 2022 Town Board meeting minutes,
seconded by Supervisor Bott. All Board members present voted Aye, except Councilwoman
Merola, who abstained due to the fact she was not present at last month’s meeting, motion

carried

Adjournment:
Councilman Gordon made a motion adjourn the meeting, seconded by Councilman Rogers.
All Board members voted Aye, motion carried. The meeting ended @ 7:16 pm.,

° A COMPLETE ACCOUNTING OF ALL DISCUSSIONS ON THE AGENDA
IS AVAILABLE TO REVIEW VIA STREAMING ON THE TOWN’S
WEBSITE.

Respecttfully Submitted
Janice Hannigan Kerwin
Town Clerk, Town of North Greenbush



